
 

 

 

 

 

On July 4, 2022 at about 10:20 PM Kenosha Police responded to the 6300 block of 

25th Avenue for a shooting.  Police encountered a chaotic scene with obvious 

evidence of multiple gunshots being fired. 

There were five victims from this shooting, all adults. One of the victims is 

deceased.  The other four victims were transported to local hospitals with two 

being transferred to Milwaukee area hospitals due to serious injuries. 

There are no suspects in custody and no known motive.  This is an open and 

active investigation.  Ages and residence of the victims is not yet known and there 

is no further information at this time. 

Investigators are urging anyone with any information about this shooting to 

contact the Kenosha Police Detective Bureau at 262-605-5203 or the Kenosha 

Area Crime Stoppers at 262-656-7333.  Police need cooperation from people who 

were there. 

******************************************************************* 

While at the hospital investigating the above shooting, police were notified by 

hospital staff that there was a juvenile with a gunshot wound to their foot.  This 

incident is unrelated to the above.  The victim believed they were struck by a 

firework while at Kenosha’s lakefront watching the fireworks show. Medical 

examination of the injury confirmed that the victim was actually struck by a 

bullet.  Police believe this to be a random gunshot that was fired in the air from 

somewhere within the city and the bullet came down striking the victim.  This 

case also remains under investigation.   
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